
City of Fort Lauderdale – Community Appearance Board 
100 North Andrews Avenue — 8th Floor Commission Conference Room 

March 8, 2006 — 5:30 p.m. 
Minutes 

 
Board Members’ Attendance 
 

 BOARD MEMBER  P  A  BOARD MEMBER  P  A 
John Barranco 2 1 Patrick McTigue 3  
Franci Bindler 1  Tom O’Loughlin 3  
Michael Cordts 3  Annette Ross 1 2 
Ron Fairchild 2 1 Maria Scarola 2  
Michael Friedman 3  Greg Stuart 3  
Bill Hahne 2 1 Cindy Wallick 1 2 
Donald Ray Karney 1 1 Dennis West 1 1 
Marilyn Mammano 2 1    

 
 
Staff 
Angela Sabina DiPietro, Staff Liaison 
 
Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order at 5:45 p.m.  
 
New Board Members 
Franci Bindler and Donald Karney were introduced to the Board. 
 
Minutes 
Minutes of the February 8, 2006 meeting were approved. 
 
WOW Awards 
John Barranco and Ron Fairchild are scheduled to select the March WOW. Bill Hahne 
and Maria Scarola will select the April WOW. 
  
Annual Awards Ceremony 
 
Application Update 
Angela announced that 50 applications have been submitted for awards this year. 
 
Property Tour 
Angela reminded the Board that the property tour for the Annual Community Appearance 
Awards will be held on Saturday, March 11 from approximately 9:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 
The Board was instructed to meet on the west side of the City Hall Parking Garage.  
 
Piano Player 



City of Fort Lauderdale 
Community Appearance Board 
February 8, 2006 
Page 2 
 
John Barranco told the Board that he has secured Thom Carr as the piano player for the 
awards ceremony. 
 
Sponsors 
Angela announced that Michael Friedman has secured a $500 sponsorship from Stiles 
Corporation. The Board thanked Michael Friedman for obtaining the sponsorship. 
 
The sponsor list was passed around and Board members announced which companies 
they would be approaching for sponsorships.  
 
Other Matters of Interest or Concern 
 
Marilyn Mammano updated the Board on the results of her email to Mayor Naugle 
regarding additional funding. He suggested that she contact the City Manager’s Office to 
discuss the matter further. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:27 p.m. 
  
 


